YUBA-SUTTER RIGHT TO LIFE COMMITTEE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

St. Isidore Parish Hall January 2, 2013

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Maureen Guth Mike Gabhart John Guth Heather Pugh

Mary Anne Brayton

GUESTS PRESENT:

Danny Thompson Jessica Miller

Patrick Conejo
Cynthia Sodari

Reed MacKay Will Miller Kelly Conejo

CALL TO ORDER:

Maureen called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm and had the board members introduce themselves to the guests present. She also stated she has restocked the brochures in the St. Isidore vestibule. Before Christmas, the vestibule was repainted with new flooring put in. Our WCWFL signs were removed as well as our brochure holders, causing our brochures holders to be mixed in with other brochures that were up. Maureen is working on these issues.

OPENING PRAYER:

Mike Gabhart led the opening prayer.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Motion was m/s/c to approve the minutes of December 5, 2012.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

John reported we have \$5,408 in the bank; however \$3,175 of that is for the bus rentals for the WCWFL. We paid \$25 to A Woman's Friend and we received \$625 in year-end contributions. Maureen wrote thank you notes the Lees, the Cecils, and to Sue West.

Maureen ordered more checks.

John has not heard any more information regarding our 501(3)(c) status.

LEGISLATION:

Heather Pugh said there is no new legislation to report.

WEBSITE UPDATE:

Heather Pugh handed out the website statistics pages but wasn't able to decipher the total number of hits from the handout. Maureen stated we can get the information from Mike next month.

RADIO SPOTS:

The January spots for KMYC have been sent to Lou Binninger and cost \$250. Maureen ordered more of the HLA magazines because our supply is running low. She ordered only 50 because the new spring issue will be released shortly.

WEST COAST WALK FOR LIFE:

We are having a new sign made for the walk this year since our previous sign had to be cut up due to the wind last year. The choice of four signs was passed around and the top right banner was chosen.

The total due for the four busses is \$5,000.90 and it is due on January 19th.

Maureen would like to have a meeting with the bus Captains around the 22nd of January. She will email the bus captains asking them to attend.

PLANNED PARENTHOOD PRAYER VIGIL:

Heather gave an update on the last vigil (it was cancelled).

The next 40 Days for Life will be February 13th-March 24th.

RESPECT LIFE/SOLS:

John brought up the fliers for bulletin inserts for SOLS on his iPad to show everyone, but had difficulty getting them to show properly. The Heritage House phone number was given to the guests. Heather also mentioned an insert for the weekend closest to Father's Day entitled "12 Secrets for a Successful Fatherhood". A motion was made and seconded to order those inserts as well.

Maureen contacted Jovita Sandoval regarding helping at the Spanish Masses for SOLS. Maureen has not heard back yet from her.

Mary Anne stated she has an YLI meeting next week and asked if we might need money donated for the WCWFL scholarship. Maureen stated that we could use some scholarship money to help pay for the busses. Mary Anne will ask at the next meeting.

BILLBOARDS AND BALLOONS:

The new billboard is up for January and is also posted on the main page of our website.

MISCELLANEOUS:

Maureen passed around a thank you note that we received from KCYC.

Maureen also passed around an HLI magazine for all to view, as well as a small comic book entitled "Carlos and Isabel Save Esperanza". Heather asked if that was something we could have available in the Church for the children. Father Miguel is in Mexico until February, but Heather will try to remember to meet with him about it.

Maureen handed out the following articles to all who were interested: "Ethicists in Australia Call for 'After-Birth Abortions", "George Bailey and the Pro-Life Movement",

"Archbishop Cordileone's First Holy Hour Overflows Location", "Papal Nuncio to Attend Walk for Life West Coast".

Will Miller suggested we try to get our pro-life ads placed on an FM radio station, such as 95.5FM. Maureen suggested he call them to find out pricing and she let him know that our ads are streamed directly from the source to the station and that the radio station would need to have that capability.

ADJOURNMENT/CLOSING PRAYER:

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, February 6, 2013, at 7:00pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm and closed with a prayer led by Heather.

Respectfully submitted,

Heather Pugh, YSRTL Secretary